
 
 
 
 

MINERAL TOWN COUNCIL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

Meeting Date:  
 
  10.14.2025 

 

 

 

 
 
TO: Mineral Town Council 
  
FROM: Nicole Washington, Town Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Sleigh Donation by Roy Lee Payne’s Family 
 
 
 
Background:          
    
Mr. Payne served on the Council and passed away a few months ago. His family has donated a 
sleigh in honor of him and the love he had for the Town of Mineral. The Town has plans to 
have a plaque made in honor of him and use the sleigh as a part of the Town’s tree lighting and 
decorations.  
 
 


